Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes of the meeting held on 3rd May 2016

Chair:  Bob Kendall agreed to chair the meeting

Apologies were received from 2 residents

The meeting was attended by 4 residents, 2 Parish Councillors, 1 Parish Clerk and 1 Guest

Notes from the last meeting were agreed

Guest – Ann Ballarini spoke to the meeting, she is Chair of the Everton N.Plan steering group and had come to our meeting for an exchange of ideas as our parishes run very close together and we may have common ground in making our plans.

They have been meeting since August last year, meeting weekly and have done 6 consultation events within the village with feedback in March and are now preparing their questionnaire. They applied for Lottery funding and are reapplying as they only got a partial grant.

Helen Metcalfe is consulting at an event on 4th May 2016

We shared our Questionnaire and analysis with Ann.

It was agreed that we should continue to liaise with Everton, emails of our progress to be sent to Ann.

Feedback from the first Consultation Event on 23rd April

It was agreed that it had been a very good event with lots of interest from the people of both villages. We looked at the maps with the flags where people had suggested sites for building, it was surprising that so many people want to see quite a lot of development in Mattersey Thorpe. But most of the building suggested was for small developments and infill  along road sides.

Tony suggested building sustainable housing leasehold and then having a low rent policy.

Bob is going to contact Bassetlaw re SHLAA

A policy was suggested the Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe be treated as a single service area.

We are to look at other areas plans on Locality.org     e.g. Much Wenlock and Exeter St James.

Updates

We have run out of data space on Weebly and it was put to the vote as to whether we pay to continue or not, the vote was unanimous to pay and continue to use it as part of the consultation process.

To put the Weebly site in Idle Talk and ask villagers to use the ‘contact us’ page with comments and suggestions.

Grant is still being processed.

School input – it’s the run up to Sats  so will wait until week beginning 18th May for the questionnaire for the children.
Helen Metcalfe is coming now on 28th June.

Any other business:                                    None

Time and date of the next meeting:              Thursday  19th May  7pm

